
 

 

 

Local Plan 
From: 
To: 
Subject: Consultation 
Date: 17 June 2019 08:29:07 

As a longstanding resident of the town  the council I had 
thought it had the towns’ best interests at heart. I was very much mistaken. 

Whist we understand the need for more houses, how it can be justified to build so many on green belt (and 
barely anything in the north of the town) I can not comprehend. Also whilst removing services and not 
appearing to add any infrastructure and basic needs the area would require makes no sense. 

The A49 is already extremely busy. If there’s an incident on the motorway, as happened on Thursday, this only 
adds to the issues. What the pollution levels must already be like I dread to think. This would only worsen.  In a 
time when were all supposed to be doing more for the environment this is going against everything. 
Basic things like parking, particularly in Stockton Heath, already appears to be at capacity. What is going to 
happen here? 

Centres for babies have already been closed, I’ve been told now my only local drop in health clinic for any 
concerns is at Lymm..... 

My questions: 
What is going to be done about the extra cars on the roads? Traffic, pollution, new roads - any plans? 
Schools- new ones would be needed, where? 
Shops, there’s already nothing in Appleton Thorn.  These would require access and parking. Stockton Heath 
clearly couldn’t cope. 
Doctors- existing surgeries are already extremely busy. New ones would be required. Again needing access and 
parking. 

How this idea can be a sound idea I am completely dumbfounded.  Please rethink these considerations seriously 
otherwise there will be many unhappy residents in what is now a beautiful place to live. 

Mrs Sarah Millington 




